
 

Mayor D. Dwayne Tuggle called a work session of the Amherst Town Council to order on 
February 12, 2025, at 5:00 P.M., in the Council Chambers of the Town Hall at 174 S. Main 
Street. 
 
It was noted that a quorum was present as follows: 
 

P D. Dwayne Tuggle P Andra Higginbotham 
P Janice N. Wheaton P Michael Driskill 
P Jared S. Martin P Kenneth S. Watts 

 
Also present were the following staff members: 
 

Sara E. McGuffin Town Manager  Vicki K. Hunt Clerk of Council 
Tracie Morgan Dep. Town Manager/Treas.  Ryan Watts Police Chief 

 
The purpose of the work session was to discuss the proposed personnel policy. 
 
Deputy Town Manager/Treasurer Morgan gave a report on the proposed new Personnel Policy 
which would, if adopted, replace the Town’s existing personnel policy originally adopted on July 
1, 2006, last revised June 9, 2021. 
 
After a detailed discussion and review of the proposed Personal Policy by Town Council, staff 
was instructed to increase the maximum mileage for police vehicle take-home from 15 to 20 
miles outside of the Town corporate limits.    
 
No action was taken. 
 
There being no further business, at 5:54 p.m. the meeting recessed until February12, 2025, at 
7:00 p.m. 
  

 
_____________________________________________ 

                                                                           D. Dwayne Tuggle, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST:   ______________________________________ 
                      Clerk of Council 


